
Special Town Meeting – July 19, 2022 
 
Electors and others qualified to vote at town meeting in the Town of Bolton met at the Bolton Town Hall, 
222 Bolton Center Road, Bolton, CT on July 19, 2022, for Bolton’s special town meeting.  Present were:  
First Selectman Pamela Sawyer, and Selectman Robert Morra, Michael Eremita, Adam Teller, Robert 
DePietro; and Interim Administrative Officer James Rupert.  
 
Town meeting moderator, Mark Altermatt called the meeting to order at 7:01 P.M. and then read the 
Call and Return of Notice. He then read the resolution to be voted upon. 
 
Item #1 
RESOLVED:  To consider and act upon approving the Collective Bargaining Contracts for AFSCME 
Local 1303-331 and AFSCME Local 1303-126 of Connecticut Council #4.   
 
Motion:  Robert Morra 
Second:  Adam Teller 
Discussion: None 
Vote:  Passed unanimously 
 
Before the vote to adjourn, Ms. Sawyer asked if she could make a comment. Mr. Altermatt agreed.  Ms. 
Sawyer then added that she wanted to thank everyone present for working on the negotiating team for 
these contracts. 
 
Mr. Altermatt then asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting.    
 
On a motion by, Robert Morra, seconded by Adam Teller, it was unanimously voted to adjourn the 
meeting at 7:06 P.M. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Elizabeth C. Waters 
 
Elizabeth C. Waters 
Town Clerk 


